CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

28TH JUNE, 2004.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink, M. Vickers and

A. Westwood

· Record of the meeting held on 21st June, 2004 – noted

· Mayoralty – agreed that Allen Eastwood discuss with the Mayor the matters that have now been raised

· Hope Library – approval to one off capital funding in the sum of £12,600 towards the cost of the shared use of Hope Library between Hope Hospital and the Library

· Green Waste Recycling Scheme – noted the proposal for the funding of the scheme

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Registrars – looking into possibility of part time opening in various locations in the city – too expensive in the LIFT project, however, may go in One Stop Shop and Hope Hospital. Only one Citizenship Ceremony to date

· Support Services – slight reduction on the number of calls to the central switch board

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· Graduate Trainee Accountants

· Service Excellence Awards

· SAP – report back in 6 months on how staff monitoring is progressing

· SLA’s

· PFI 1 – concerns in delays in the scheme

· Schools Budget 2004/05 – claim by DfES that total funding has not been passported (£130k)

· Payroll – staffing issues

· Debtors – increase this month as a result of £9.4m worth of invoices being issued

· Creditors – above target

· Internal Audit – computer audit for Bury completed, agreed work with Bolton, Oldham and meeting arranged with Sheffield

· Land at Springfield Lane / Trinity Way – noted the proposed Development Agreement on the terms and conditions provisionally agreed

· Proposals for Capital Expenditure – following proposals approved:-

· Quays Campus Site - £100k

· Eccles Road footbridge repainting £54k

· Kitchen and Dining Room relocation Lower Kersal C.P. School - £96k

· Toilet and ramped access Broadoak C.P. School - £53k

· Disrepair claim – Alan Eastwood reported that the Council had been awarded £9478 against a solicitor who had submitted a disrepair claim which was unfounded

· Worsley Pool – John Spink reported that certain of the works proposed at Worsley Pool did not attract grant funding and that the Council’s match funding would therefore increase to £510k from £400k – noted

· Beacon Council themes – Martin Vickers reported that the Council had been asked to put up two stands at the Modern Members Conference to be held in Manchester on Friday 2nd July and asked if any Member wished to attend – agreed that two nominations be sought from Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee

